
APRIL
Newsletter

Welcome back! I hope everyone has
had a lovely Easter break and are all
excited for the busy summer term
ahead. 

It has been lovely to see some
sunshine over the past few weeks-
hopefully it is a sign of a wonderfully
warm and sunny summer ahead 😊

A message from
Mrs Foston...



We are thrilled to have been successful in our DfE
funding bid to provide nursery provision within our

school. 
With the demand for nursery places increasing, this will

make such a difference for the children of Donington
and surrounding areas. Our offer of high quality,

inclusive nursery provision will support early vocabulary
development, communication and interaction and the

personal development of children, ensuring school
readiness and fostering a love of learning right from the

start. Working with our existing nursery team at our
federation school, St Gilbert of Sempringham, our vision

would be for the EYFS teams to work together in
partnership, drawing on existing expertise and working

effectively in collaboration to ensure high quality
provision for all children within the Horizon Schools

Federation. Project work is now underway to prepare for
opening. 

We are saying farewell to
our cleaner Denise

Graham who is retiring at
the end of April. Denise
will be greatly missed

and we wish her a long
and happy well deserved

retirement. Thank you
Denise. 

Nursery 

Staffing

Read More

LincolnshireWorld.com

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=retirement%20clip%20art%20wording&imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fi.etsystatic.com%2F27840185%2Fr%2Fil%2Fa17560%2F6713337215%2Fil_fullxfull.6713337215_5g8i.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.etsy.com%2Fuk%2Flisting%2F1210210282%2Fretirement-clipart-gift-for-retiree&docid=Sa__E9TYYaoCzM&tbnid=npJpChGAEH33ZM&vet=12ahUKEwjMoJXe-_KMAxWVVUEAHckyPBIQM3oECFgQAA..i&w=3000&h=2500&hcb=2&ved=2ahUKEwjMoJXe-_KMAxWVVUEAHckyPBIQM3oECFgQAA
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/prevent-duty-training
https://www.lincolnshireworld.com/education/seven-new-school-based-nurseries-approved-for-lincolnshire-5064286?fbclid=IwY2xjawJ4SYZleHRuA2FlbQIxMABicmlkETFkT1lwVkNENTZ1SnRHN1BGAR6cPjOOj3Z2FwSVUVM1syM6ZJZ1PX1MaKeh757PIn0I6k3OdedvjBeIcfAY0g_aem_xomj_JxgjWqPfsWdGKNniw


Year 6 SATs will be taking place week commencing Monday 12  May 2025.
These are external statutory tests to assess pupil progress and attainment
in English and Maths in readiness for transition to secondary education.
The timetable for the week will be as follows:

th

Statutory assessment reminder 

Attendance and punctuality are extremely
important- we want to be able to start the tests
as soon as possible once the children arrive. All
children must attend each day. 
To support your child and ensure they have a
good start to the day, we ask that all year 6
children arrive between 8:30 and 8:45 am.

Y1 Phonics Check

The phonics screening check will
be administered during the week
beginning the 9  June. Children
will be reading 40 words. 20 real
words and 20 ‘alien’ words. To
prepare for this, please read with
your children as much as
possible and encourage them to
use their Read Write Inc
techniques ‘Special Friends, Fred
Talk, Read the Word.’ Class
teachers will be able to tell you if
there are any sounds your child
needs support with. 

th

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=retirement%20clip%20art%20wording&imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fi.etsystatic.com%2F27840185%2Fr%2Fil%2Fa17560%2F6713337215%2Fil_fullxfull.6713337215_5g8i.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.etsy.com%2Fuk%2Flisting%2F1210210282%2Fretirement-clipart-gift-for-retiree&docid=Sa__E9TYYaoCzM&tbnid=npJpChGAEH33ZM&vet=12ahUKEwjMoJXe-_KMAxWVVUEAHckyPBIQM3oECFgQAA..i&w=3000&h=2500&hcb=2&ved=2ahUKEwjMoJXe-_KMAxWVVUEAHckyPBIQM3oECFgQAA


SEND & Inclusion
Have you explored our SEND & Inclusion Padlet? Please visit our website where

you will find resources, information and links to help support Parents & Carers.

You will also find information on how to contact our SEND team.

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=retirement%20clip%20art%20wording&imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fi.etsystatic.com%2F27840185%2Fr%2Fil%2Fa17560%2F6713337215%2Fil_fullxfull.6713337215_5g8i.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.etsy.com%2Fuk%2Flisting%2F1210210282%2Fretirement-clipart-gift-for-retiree&docid=Sa__E9TYYaoCzM&tbnid=npJpChGAEH33ZM&vet=12ahUKEwjMoJXe-_KMAxWVVUEAHckyPBIQM3oECFgQAA..i&w=3000&h=2500&hcb=2&ved=2ahUKEwjMoJXe-_KMAxWVVUEAHckyPBIQM3oECFgQAA




Summer Summer FairFair

Bottle Stall

Stalls

To find out how you can help or to book a stall please email

dce.ptfa@gmail.com 

Donington Cowley Endowed Primary SchoolDonington Cowley Endowed Primary School



 80  Anniversary Celebrations

in school th

Picnic Lunch, War time Music, VE Day

Assembly, class competitions,

family baking competition & Bake

Sale, Non-Uniform

V E  D A Y
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PRIZES TO BE WON!



We will be having a
street party style

picnic lunch as part
of our VE day

celebrations. A picnic
Lunch can be ordered
through Willoughby
Foods (by Tuesday

29  April) or brought
in from home.  

th



We are asking families to take part in a VE Day Family Baking
competition! Bring in your war time/celebration inspired bakes to
be in with a chance of being crowned VE Day Family Baking
Champions. Our School Council will then hold a VE Day Bake Sale at
the end of the school day. 
 

B A K I N G  C O M P E T I T I O N  &
B A K E  S A L E

C L A S S  C O M P E T I T I O N S
Children from all Year Groups will be taking part in VE Day inspired competitions.
Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 will design VE Day Flags. 
Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 will design their own VE Day Newspaper articles. 

There are prizes to be won for winning entries from each year group. These designs
will be done in class.

P R I Z E S  A N D  D E C O R A T I O N S
To help with our VE day celebrations, our PTFA have kindly offered to donate
decorations for our Street Party picnic lunch and the prizes for all
competitions. 

N O N  U N I F O R M
Children are inviited to come to school in WW2 clothing or red, white
and blue.



JUNE
2nd- Start of Summer Term 2 
7th - Summer Fair
 
9th-13th Phonics Screening Check Y1 and Multiplication Check Y4 
11th - Y6 Theatre Trip  
20th – Cricket Tournament 
23rd- EYFS Stay and Play 1.30pm-3pm 
26th- Y6 Gala Dinner 
27th- Tri Golf 
30th- Orienteering
 
30th- Bikeability week - Year 5

MAY

Dates for your
Diary 

JULY

5th- Bank Holiday Monday
 
8th - VE Day celebrations
12th-15th- Y6 SATs 
23  - PTFA non-uniform & bring a bottle dayrd

23rd- End of Summer Term 1 

7th- KS1 Sports Day  
8th - Capture the Castle
11th - Summer Disco
 
14th- KS2 Sports Day
 
16th and 17th - Whole School Production
 
22nd -  Y6 Leavers assembly and end of academic year  


